DRAFT
VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK
BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS
THURSDAY, JUNE 12, 2014

PRESENT: Tom Porretto, Chairman; Joe Mazzullo, Jack Yannuzzi, Mike Anello,
Rod Brendolan, Fire Department Liaison
Andres Bermudez, Trustee

ABSENT: Ed Parisen, Frank Spedafino
EXCUSED: Marianne Ybarra
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Porretto called to order the Regular Meeting at 7:18 p.m.

Old Business
Mr. Porretto stated the following'are not completed

- Painting of lines — space before Fire House, 604 Tompkins Avenue, Rescue Squad,

double lines on North Barry Avenue from Grove Street to First Street — Tony Acovelli will take
care of

- ‘Dead-End’ sign on pole on Edward Place —- Tony Acovelli will take care of

- ‘Stop for Pedestrians’ sign on Melbourne and Tompkins Avenues — Tony Acovelli will take
care of

- 25 MPH speed limit reduction sign throughout Mamaroneck Avenue — to be considered —- BOT
will review

- Post a speed limit sign on Boston Post Road coming from Rye into Mamaroneck — BOT will
review.

- ‘No Parking’ sign from Halstead Avenue to the first driveway on left hand side of Carroll
Avenue — BOT will review

- Sign on Union Avenue to be changed to read: ‘No Parking from 9 AM. to 5 PM Monday —
Friday’. Sign presently reads: No Parking from 9 AM to 7 PM Monday through Saturday.
BOT will review

New Business

1. Four-way stop signs at North Barry Avenue and Jefferson Avenue (Resident)
No action.

2. Three-way stop signs on North Barry Avenue and Grove Street (Resident)
No action.
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3. Full bridge repair on North Barry Avenue between Jefferson Avenue and Halstead
Avenue (Resident)
No action. Trustee Bermudez stated this is out for bid, and the work will commence in 2015.

4. Mamaroneck High School 20 MPH Sign East and West (PD)
Under review. Mr. Porretto stated this is a request from the police department.

Mr. Porretto stated the following was brought to the attention of Mr. Slingerland.
- Derman Avenue - sign moved off sidewalk
- Signs not changed in the back of Mamaroneck Avenue School

Other

- Mr. Mazzullo said it is difficult to make the right hand turn onto Hunter Avenue from Park
Avenue as cars are parked up to the corner. Mr. Brendolan recommended a site visit and to put
this matter on the July agenda.

- Mr. Yannuzzi said that on Edward Place hedges are overgrown and coming out onto Halstead
Avenue. Mr. Porretto said the DPW takes care of this who in turn notifies the property owner.

- Mr. Yannuzzi recommended that a mirror be put up on Old White Plains Road opposite
Highview Street as the line of sight is not good, and a mirror will be beneficial.

- Mr. Porretto said the Mayor’s office was notified that boat tractors are damaging Village
curbing. The boat yard put up a wall. The boat tractors make a left turn onto Sylvan Avenue
damaging curbing. The Board discussed and recommended that a sign be put up.

Motion for Approval

On motion of Mr. Brendolan, seconded by Mr. Anello, a sign be put up at the corner of Sylvan
Avenue to read: ‘No Thru Truck Traffic’ when turning left onto Sylvan Avenue. Motion passed
unanimously.

Mr. Yannuzzi said at Rockland Avenue and Palmer Avenue there are ‘No Turn on Red’ signs up
on all 4 corners. He recommended that the signs be changed to include there be no turn on red
during school days. The Board members discussed and agreed the sign should be changed.

Motion for Aproval

On motion of Mr. Yannuzzi, seconded by Mr. Brendolan, the four signs at the corners of
Rockland and Palmer Avenues to read: ‘No Turn on Red between 7 AM to 4 PM on School
Days. Motion passed unanimously.
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Minutes
1. Draft April Minutes

On motion of Mr. Brendolan, seconded by Mr. Mazzullo, the April 2014 minutes were approved.
Motion carried with one (1) abstention (Yannuzzi).

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Brendolan moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Anello. Motion passed
unanimously.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

PREPARED BY: RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:
Anne Hohlweck Agostino A. Fusco
Clerk-Treasurer
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